
 

 

 

City Hall        February 16, 2021 
 
Due to the holiday on Monday the Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Tuesday, February 16, 
2021 at 6:59 pm by Mayor Kenneth Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie, James Meyer and Toby 
McCullough. 
 
Also present via Zoom was Tracey Taylor, Gary Spring, Brad Kirk, Gary Aufdemberge, Clint Hibbs, Tom Fulmer, 
Michelle Meyer, Kelly Brown, Elizabeth Verhaeghe, Titus Bond, Jason Connell and Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the February 1, 2021 meeting as corrected was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented;  
 EFTPS-Fed Wh    $1,046.14 EFTPS-FICA   $2,140.88 
 Alan Streit         507.92 Kenneth Wichman       523.49 
 Empower Retirement        380.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       247.46 Kansas Withholding Tax       488.18 
 KP & F       1,068.10 KPERS      1,350.71 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,440.54 Harry Hammer III       458.19 
 Tracey Taylor         926.43 Lisa Stum     1,198.64 
 Michael Kirk      1,163.09 Randall Anderson       734.10 
 Douglas Schreiner        225.62 Land’s End Business Outfitters      301.70 
 Trent Stanley      1,135.32 Jason Connell        915.83 
 Wichita State University        225.00 Zoom Video Communications        14.99 
 Kerry Dick         427.18 Tina Dick        453.28 
 Microsoft         283.61 Yahoo           23.99 
 Amazon.com         118.84 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees      380.50 
 U.S. Post Office           55.00 Aramark        147.90 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks    9,275.83 Border States Industries         54.31 
 CenturyLink Business        733.12 Core & Main LP          46.38 
 D & D Security           24.95 Eagle Machine & Weld         50.25 
 Evergy       4,062.92 Haag, Inc.        651.86 
 MARC          325.82 Midwest Auto Sales LLC      565.00 
 Rossville Auto Supply        119.40 Schulte Supply Inc.       141.76 
 Tarwater Farm & Home Supply         66.84 TFM Comm. Inc.    1,120.00 
 The Topeka Metro News         76.57 Universal Chemical LLC       241.55 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        215.27 West Bend Mutual Insurance Co       70.00 
 Wheatland Pest Control        135.00 A T & T Mobility        474.05 
 Miller Motors         349.85 Sunset Law Enforcement   2,692.30 



 Amazon.com           29.87 Casey’s General Store        670.21 
 Harolds Tire LLC        928.00 US Bank        178.89 
 TOTAL     41,742.63 
  
Motion by Christi McKenzie to pay bills as presented totaling $41,742.63 was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and 
carried. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda as corrected was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.  
 
Titus Bond of Beyond Baseball was present. Mayor reported that in person meeting with Titus Bond, City 
personnel and Rossville Jr/Sr High school personnel went well and that he would recommend the City allow 
Beyond Baseball to make improvements to Campbell field as presented with the exception of the party decks. 
Following discussion with Titus Bond council approved changes. Mayor to send written approval to Beyond 
Baseball. 
 
Tom Fulmer and Gary Aufdemberg of Wamego Telecommunications WTC were present to request City Council 
endorsement of plans to start pre-sign up of Rossville residents in order to bring fiber services to Rossville. 
Following discussion council endorsed plans by WTC. 
 
Clint Hibbs and Elizabeth Verhaeghe of BG Consultants presented preliminary architectural report and discussed 
options for design of Restroom/Storm Shelter in the City park. Following discussion Hibbs reported that he would 
prepare design plans for final review in 15-30 days. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on grease issues at Griswold sewer lift station and noted that after 
touring lift station with Kansas Rural Water representative Charlie Schwindamann they would be sending sewer 
samples in for analysis. 
 
Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he was working on prices and options for painting of water standpipe. 
 
Council inquired about any issues due to cold temperatures. Superintendent Zlatnik reported that the City had not 
experienced any at this time. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that the warranty on the police body and vehicle cameras was coming due 
and he would present price for renewal at next meeting. 
 
Council reviewed email correspondence from owner of the grain elevators located along Highway 24. No action 
was taken. 
 
Councilmember McCullough inquired about vehicle seat at Andrick Park. Superintendent Zlatnik reported that 
seat had been left by unknown persons and that he would remove.  
 
Chief Connell noted comments by attendees of meeting regarding restroom/storm shelter. Following discussion, 
no action was taken. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
8:37pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


